HOME VISITING POLICY
Policy Statement
We believe that, in certain circumstances, home visits can be beneficial to the child, family and our staff caring for them. In order to achieve the best possible outcome from any such visit we will:

· Refer any requests for a home visit to Sarah, who takes overall responsibility for this action.

· If Sarah believes a home visit is appropriate she will ask permission from the parents, arrange a mutually convenient time and decide on which staff are best placed to accompany her, or her deputy, on the visit. No family will be co-erced into this or penalised in any way if they decline our request. 
· A minimum of two staff MUST always attend a home visit and under NO CIRCUMSTANCES must we deviate from this agreement.

· Staff attending the visit must inform the senior management team when they are leaving for the visit and how long they expect to be.  The senior management team must check the Home Visiting Log before the staff leave for the visit and take immediate and appropriate action if they fail to return on time.

· If upon arrival at the home or at any time throughout the visit our staff feel uncomfortable for any reason they MUST leave immediately. The decision for this rests solely with the staff carrying out the visit and requires no need for prior referral to the office.

· Prior to any visit all staff involved must have the opportunity to properly discuss why the visit is taking place and what we hope to achieve from it.

· A home visit is effectively an intrusion into the privacy of the family. All staff must be aware that, whilst this is being carried out with the best interest of the child in mind, it brings with it a heightened responsibility upon them for maintaining confidentiality. Any careless or thoughtless comment either inside or outside of the work place can be damaging to all concerned and WILL result in disciplinary action.
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